MARCH 2013

ETUSD NEWS

FRAZIER PARK SCHOOL*EL TEJON SCHOOL*FRAZIER MOUNTAIN HIGH *PINE MOUNTAIN LEARNING CENTER



Now on the Frazier Park School Website!

Parents and students now have the ability to report an incidence of bullying online using www.Sprigeo.com. All reports are emailed/texted to the principal and administrative designees for investigation. In addition, all incidences are recorded in the Sprigeo system and parents can log in to see any updates regarding their child's bullying report.

How it works:

PHASE I ~ Report & Respond: Report bullying and safety concerns online.

Administration will investigate and use the information to identify and respond to safety threats.

PHASE 2 ~ Educate: Sprigeo connects school personnel with relevant, evidence-based research and practical solutions for bullying prevention and school safety.

PHASE 3 ~ Sustain: Connects school site personnel with resources from education, legal & law enforcement experts; monthly webinars & staff development videos and documents.

Click on the link below to report a bullying incident:

http://report.sprigeo.com/district/eltejon-school-district/frazier-parkelementary-school

Update from the Safety Committee

The safety committee, with the assistance of local law enforcement and fire officials from all of our surrounding counties, is currently reviewing the emergency school plans to update information as needed. This should be completed by our next safety meeting in April.

The committee will then present recommendations to the board of directors for any additional safety measures they feel will increase the safety at each of our schools.

Local fire, sheriff, CHP and forrest service personnel are also planning an extensive "active shooter drill" with our staff this summer.

A note from local Law Enforcement:

If you see or hear something - SAY SOMETHING - either by informing staff or calling 911.

THE PARENT PROJECT:

EMPOWERING PARENTS AND YOUNG TEENS!

10 WEEK SERIES STARTS WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 27, 2013.

DINNER AND CHILDCARE PROVIDED. FOR MORE INFO. CALL THE MOUNTAIN COMMUNITIES FAMILY RESOURCE CENTER 661-245-4303

PERFECT ATTENDANCE

@ EL TEJON
SECOND QUARTER

- *Austin Kleider
- *Jasmine Llanos
- *Madison Marasa
- *Joshua Han
- *Jaqueline Kelly
- *Brianna Edwards
- *Madalyn Hon
- *Johnny Lopez
- *Rachel Hallmark
- *Cameron Beurer
- *Justin Darneille
- *Brent Edwards
- *Jasmine Quesada
- *Brianna Waterhouse
- *Alexis Bustin
- *Alberto Esparza
- *Alejandro Esparza
- *Melissa Rodriguez

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR SCIENCE FAIR WINNERS!

4TH GRADE - CHILI TANNER & MATT MATTE

5TH GRADE - WINSTON ROBERTSON, WILLIAM EDWARDS & JAYDEN CHILDS

6TH GRADE - SEDONA VIVIRITO & TRISTAN KNIGHT

7TH GRADE - RACHEL HALLMARK,, CHARLES ROBERTSON & MICHAEL STEGEMAN

 $\bf 8TH$ GRADE - BRUNO PERIZ, JOE BIZZINI, AUSTIN KLEIDER & BRENT HOWELL

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR HISTORY DAY WINNERS!

7th Grade – Paper/Essay

1st place – Jazmine Stegeman

2nd – Joshua Han

3rd – Bianca Michelin

7th Grade – Board

1st – Cameron Beurer

2nd – Hailey Gunn

3rd – Moriah Callen

8th Grade – Board

1st Place – Brianna Edwards 2nd Place – Madalyn Hon

Madisson Richardson

8th Grade – Paper/Essay

1st Place – Drew Luckett 2nd Place – Madison Marasa 3rd Place – James Zetzsche

3rd Place – Anthony Aguilar, Michael Bohan

FRAZIER PARK SCHOOL GARDEN

We are getting ready to plant an Educational Garden at Frazier Park School. You can help by donating soil, garden tools, seed packets <u>AND</u> YOUR ACE REWARDS CARDS.

Every little bit is appreciated!

CONTACT MS. SKROTZKI.



IN THE WORLD OF SPORTS @ FMHS

Athletics on the Hill don't happen without community support. The FMHS Booster Club is seeking YOUR help, here's what they say:

"We encourage parents to attend our next few meetings on the second Monday of each month to see what our organization has done this year, and hope to continue in the future to support the sports program at FMHS.

Our *Annual Elections* will be held on Tuesday, May 28th at Caveman Cavey's at 6:30 PM, and the majority of our members' 2-year terms will expire at the end of this school year. We need your support to continue the success of this organization, and we hope that you or someone you know will consider running for any one of our open positions."